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VENTURA COLLEGE
Minutes of the Professional Development Advisory
Date: Monday, April 25, 2016
Present:
Bill Hart, Matthew Moore, Sharon Oxford, Eileen Crump, Chief Sidnam, Maria Reyes Sanchez, Michelle Millea, Philip Clinton, Helen Galindo
Recorder:  
Eileen Crump
Absent: 
David Bransky, Kammy Algiers, Joe Esquivel, Gwendolyn Huddleston, Lynn Wright, Ryan Petitfils, Lucy Capuano, Gig Fiumerodo, Sharon Beynon, Tania DeClerck, Peder Nielsen, Perry Martin, Helen Galindo
Minutes: 
	Agenda Item


	Summary of Discussion
	Action (If Required)
	Completion Timeline
	Assigned to:

	Call to order
	The meeting was called to order at 2:05 pm.
	
	
	Philip Clinton

	Approval of Meeting Minutes
	Michelle Millea moved to approve the March 28, 2016 meeting minutes and Bill Hart seconded the motion.
	The March 28, 2016 meeting minutes were approved.
	
	Eileen Crump

	ALAS Summit
	The ALAS Summit will be held at Ventura College on Friday, September 16, 2016 from 8:00 am – 4:00 pm.

The topic is Bridging the Gap: Helping Ventura college students transfer to a four-year institution. 
Looking for dynamic speakers for workshop.  Let Philip know names of possible speakers for the summit. 
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston, Philip Clinton

	Fall Flex Week Calendar
	Tentative Flex Week: 

· Distance Education Workshops

· Workshops for Classified Staff

· Writing Across the Curriculum

· New Part-Time Faculty Orientation 

· New Full-Time Faculty Orientation

· Canvas Training

· Safety Workshop

· Scantron

· Equity

· Microsoft Outlook Tips 
	
	
	Gwendolyn Huddleston, Eileen Crump, Philip Clinton

	California Community College Staff Development (4CSD) Conference
	Philip Clinton, Eileen Crump, Sharon Oxford, Sharon Beynon, Matthew Moore and Gwendolyn Huddleston gave a presentation about professional development at Ventura College at the 4CSD Conference. The presentation discussed the unity of classified, faculty and administrators in working together for professional development.

	
	
	Philip Clinton, Eileen Crump, Sharon Beynon, Sharon Oxford, Matthew Moore, Gwendolyn Huddleston

	Diversity in Culture Festival
	The Diversity in Culture Festival was successful and received positive feedback. 


	
	
	Eileen Crump

	Colloquium
	There was discussion that students could be invited to present at the Colloquium along with faculty and staff.

Members suggested having a faculty and staff picnic or BBQ.

	
	
	

	College Structure Reorganization
	Sharon Beynon, Gwen Huddleston, and Philip Clinton met with college president and vice presidents to discuss the success of professional development at Ventura College. The main focus was to let administrators know that Gwendolyn Huddleston should continue overseeing professional development and that it should not be moved to another dean. 
	
	
	

	Campus Wide Equity
	Philip presented to Equity committee: How do we get Equity across campus?

One idea was to have Equity Driven courses. 

Teaching and training about equity should not be limited to faculty. Classified staff should also have the opportunity to train in equity.
	
	
	Philip Clinton

	Review Goals for this year
	The advisory group reviewed the goals for the year and agreed that the goals had been met.


	
	
	

	Set Goals for next years
	The goals for next year were established: 

1. Build upon and improve the Colloquium, 

2. Improve support/volunteering participation for Cultural Diversity Festival (the folks that helped did a fantastic job, and we would like to see more folks helping out!) 

3. Focusing on the Professional Development Advisory Group being the hub of professional development and all related activities/events on campus.

	
	
	

	Identify members returning for next year
	Eileen will email advisory group members to see who will be returning next year. 


	
	
	Eileen Crump

	Release Time for Classified Staff
	There was discussion to increase support for classified staff to take free classes at Ventura College.

	
	
	

	Complete End of the Year Survey
	The committee completed the End of the Year Survey. 
	
	
	Eileen Crump

	Next Meeting
	 This is the last meeting of the school year.
	
	
	Eileen Crump

	Adjournment 
	The meeting was adjourned at  2:52 pm. 
	
	
	Philip Clinton


